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Puerto Montt, 12 April 2021

COMAU ALGAE BLOOM

Salmones Camanchaca faced in recent days an event of harmful algae bloom not
seen in 20 years in the Comau Fjord and that has demanded all the company's
resources to reduce fish loss and properly manage its disposition.

We are doing everything humanly possible to manage this crisis, making all the
physical and human resources available inside and outside the company to primarily
save and move the surviving fish to unaffected seawater sites, and immediately
afterward, extract the fishes that died from this oceanographic phenomenon, all to
generate the least possible impact.

The rescue of live fishes was successfully completed on Wednesday, April 7,
without human or environmental incidents, and today about half of the fish are
not in danger, without having registered any leaks. The extraction of the fish that
did not survive has, on the other hand, currently has a progress of more than 90%,
fulfilling a normal suction process, storage in ships with hermetic and cold
warehouses of high standards for an effective extraction and disposal.

The fish mortality is sent to specialized processing plants, which have all the
authorizations.

The effort is demonstrated in the joint and coordinated work of 18 vessels suitable
for this function, more than 50 divers collaborating in the process, among other
resources that will allow the entire extraction of lost fish from the Porcelana site to
conclude within the term declared that it is tomorrow Tuesday the 13th.



